RADIO CHURCH OF GOD

BOX 345, P.O.
NORTH SYDNEY, N.S.W.
AUSTRALIA

HERBERT W. ARMSTRONG PRESIDENT and PASTOR OFFICE OF
C. WAYNE COLE, Minister

Broadcasting
The WORLD TOMORROW

Publishers of
The PLAIN TRUTH

29 January, 1964

Dear Brethren,

Greetings from the Southeast Asian Headquarters of this Great Work of God! I am writing this letter to inform you of an important change in the location for the weekly Sabbath services here at Sydney! Beginning THIS SABBATH, February 1, 1964, the Sydney Church of God will meet in the auditorium at Anzac House, College Street, City. Weekly Sabbath services will continue to be conducted in Anzac House until at least the Feast of Tabernacles this year. Services will begin as usual at 2:00 P.M.

For those who have not yet attended any service we have conducted at Anzac House, the building is situated on College Street between Oxford and Francis Streets, almost directly opposite the Anzac War Memorial in Hyde Park. This change has been deemed necessary by altered circumstances at the AMP Theatrette where the Church has assembled for the previous four Sabbaths.

And now, here is some especially GOOD NEWS! All you brethren will be thrilled to know that this Sabbath, February 1, the Sydney congregation will have the privilege of hearing once again from Mr. Gerald D. Waterhouse. Mr. Waterhouse, an Evangelist in Christ's ministry, is currently responsible for the direction of God's Work in South Africa. As most, if not all of you well realise, Mr. Waterhouse was the first manager and director of God's Work in Australia having arrived with Mr. Ted Armstrong in November, 1959, to establish the office here in North Sydney. He remained in this country until December, 1961.

I'm sure all of you will be anxious to again see Mr. Waterhouse and listen to the encouraging message we are sure he will be inspired to preach. Be sure you make every effort to attend and don't forget the new location.

May God continue to bless you as you serve Him!

In Christian love,

C. Wayne Cole